: MC

August 16, 1992

To the Elders and Co-workers in Metro Toronto

Dear Brothers:

I received your letter dated August 16, 1992. Thank you for your invitation of supper and fellowship. Unfortunately, I will not be available that evening as I already have plans which were made prior to receiving your letter. I will, however, be available for fellowship on the morning of Thursday, August 20. If this time is not suitable for you brothers, then we can arrange a meeting for September 4 or 5, when I have returned from Brazil. We could arrange a meeting time by telephone once I have arrived in Toronto. Arrangements for picking us up at the airport have already been made; thank you for your offer.

Your brother in Christ,

T.K. Chia